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Spring is in the air at Busan Foreign School! 

A Word from the Principal 

Iain Macfarlane 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring is in the air at Busan Foreign School! At the end of our third quarter, students and teachers are showing all o 

qualities of a SHARK. March has been a time of great success at BFS. In academics, athletics and the arts we are meeting o 

mission inspire each learner. Spring is the time of rebirth and renewal and our successes this past month have reinvigorated us 

meet the challenges of our final quarter. 

 

Our first Course Fair was held at the beginning of the month to allow middle and high school students to make informed decisio 

for next yearôs course selections. This is especially important now that we have increased offerings in th 

 



 arts, foreign languages and computer science departments. By doubling the number of Advanced Placeme 

classes at BFS, including our new AP Capstone Diploma, students have more opportunity and choice in deciding how best to 

prepare themselves to enter top universities worldwide. Students have made their course requests, and we will be sending hom 

finalized schedules to parents in the middle of April. 

 

March was Literacy Month. Mr. John Hellman and the Literacy Committee organised a number of outstanding events. While t 

were many worthwhile activities, two in particular stand out. The first was Breakfast with a Book. We had an amazing parent 

turnout and were treated to a delicious breakfast by our High School Student Council with generous donations from our PTSO. 

second was the whole school read along. Students from different grade levels were paired with one another and for a beautif 

40 minutes, every single student in our school was participating in a larger reading community. Literacy is at the heart of 

everything we do at BFS. 

 

In athletics, we have enjoyed outstanding success in March. Our Middle School Boyôs Volleyball team won the SKAC 

championship for the first time ever. Our Elementary School Boyôs Basketball team went undefeated in front of an unpreceden 

number of parents and students who came out to show their support.  Our High School Boyôs Futsal team was the only SKAC t 

to go undefeated when we travelled to HIS this past month. More than our victories and successes, we are 
extremely proud of the increased participation. In every sport and at every school division level there is a rush o 

students joining in to proudly wear the gold and blue of the BFS Sharks. 

 

We have a tremendous amount of activities and events coming up during the month of April. It is a busy and challengin 

time of the year, but I know that as a school we are prepared to succeed. I look forward to seeing you all this week during the 

Parent Teacher Conferences. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

BELOW IS AN OVERVIEW OF OUR SCHOOL'S LATEST WEBSITE POSTS 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL-WIDE 
 

 

Ever wondered what is being displayed on the school boards? 

Apr 11, 2017 12:12 pm 

You do not have time to come to the school and check the student work displayed on our boards? we took some 

pictures for you. We are proud of our studentôs hard work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 BFS hosts the annual SKAC Speech and Debate competition 

Apr 10, 2017 02:00 pm 

On Saturday, April 8th BFS hosted the inaugural SKAC Speech and Debate competition. It was a great event 

and our BFS students did an outstanding job representing us! We had two first place finishes that I would also 

like to celebrate. 

1) High School Debate Team ï First Place 

¶ Sean Fox ï Grade 12 

¶ Jayna Nicholas ï Grade 12 

¶ Lillian Suchyata ï Grade 12 

2) Elementary Speech ï Original Oratory  

¶ Elizabeth Kim ï Grade 4 

All of our BFS students that competed should feel proud of their accomplishments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Literacy Month 

Apr 01, 2017 03:13 pm 

March is a special month at BFS as we celebrate Literacy month. Although literacy is part of our daily lives at 

BFS, during the month of March we plan fun and didactic activities focused on honing the love for reading and 

writing. 

¶ On Wednesday March 8th, we hosted a school-wide read-aloud of Thank You Mr. Falker, a story about a girl 

with a reading disability who finally ends up succeeding as a reader thanks to a caring teacher.  Ilya Kim 

recorded Mr. Macfarlane reading ñThank You Mr. Falkerò, and the video was simultaneously shown to all 

classes on March  Check the recording on: http://www.busanforeignschool.org/wp-

content/uploads/2017/04/2017.03.Mr-Macfarlane-Story-Reading.mp4 (Fun Fact: This is autobiographical, so 

Trisha from the book is actually the very famous author, Patricia Polacco.) 

¶ On Tuesday March 14th, HS Stuco and the PTSO welcomed parents and students to have breakfast at the 

school é with a book. This was a great event where parents, teachers and students were brought together 

for the love of reading. It was great to see so many faces. thank you HS Stuco for waking up so early to 

prepare such delicious breakfast for all. 

¶ On Wednesday March 15th, during the ñTeacher Read Aloud Book Swapò teachers were sent to different 

classrooms to read their short story of choice to students. 

¶ On Wednesday March 22nd, MS and HS students became reading buddies of Early Childhood and 

Elementary students. it was great to see young and ñoldò reading together. 

¶ On Thursday March 24th, we hosted a Library Open House where parents were invited to discover our large 

book collection and even check out books of their choice. The same day upper elementary got to come to 

http://www.busanforeignschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/2017.03.Mr-Macfarlane-Story-Reading.mp4
http://www.busanforeignschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/04/2017.03.Mr-Macfarlane-Story-Reading.mp4


 school dressed up like their favourite book character! 

and things do not stop here é Save the date for June 1st and June 2nd as we host ñWhat The Bookò, the Seoul 

based English book store at our school for a book fair. Do not miss the opportunity to tell ñWhat The Bookò 

which books you are interested in by filling in the google form: 

https://docs.google.com/a/bfs.or.kr/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfuTxA07H6H4lGEn_j7q9OudGdA9qYaCmZvLm6tHdcz

ho3cpQ/viewform 

The best way to stock your shelves before the summer holidays! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the ñSigns of Springò BFS photo challenge contest 

Mar 25, 2017 04:56 pm 

Congratulations to Alexa Myakonkovaa, Ran Wang, and Mrs. Harvey for winning the BFS PhotoClub ñSigns of 

Springò photo contest. Thank you Mrs Nicholas, Mrs Fox, Mr Lee, and Mrs Allepuz for participating! The next 

photo challenge is themed ñFreedomò For most  people spring break is about freedom. Escaping the daily grind 

and travelling to a new place, having that extra piece of cake or spending time doing the things that you enjoy 

the most ï freedom means different things to different people. Show us what freedom means to you! 

Send your photos to apotter@bfs.or.kr by April 4th, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Alexa Myakonkovaa                           By Ran Wang                                  By Mrs. Harvey 

 

Humans of BFS: an interview to Mr. Alam Virgen  

Mar 09, 2017 04:01 pm 

It all started when I was in college, I went to a mission trip in Thailand. That was my first exposure over the seas 

and to a culture completely different from my own. I grew up in Mexico, I lived in America, but for the most part, 

https://docs.google.com/a/bfs.or.kr/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfuTxA07H6H4lGEn_j7q9OudGdA9qYaCmZvLm6tHdczho3cpQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/a/bfs.or.kr/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfuTxA07H6H4lGEn_j7q9OudGdA9qYaCmZvLm6tHdczho3cpQ/viewform

